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Diary  

August  

9        7-10 Netball Championships 

10      Astronomy Night ñ 7pm 

15/16 Kool Skools 

17 Debutante Ball 

20      Yr 8 NCTTC Orientation 

22 Book Week Parade 

28 Arts Connect 
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35 Years of Teaching  

Congratulations to Mrs Leanne Talbot who this week received an award for 35 
years of teaching service within the Education Department. On Tuesday Mrs 
Talbot was treated to an afternoon tea in Bendigo to celebrate this wonderful 
achievement. Mrs Talbot is an incredibly talented and creative teacher who 
always willingly uses her talents to teach and assist all students and staff. Mrs 
Talbot generously gives her time to ensure the College Arts Program is 
innovative and that her students are exposed to a great range of learning 
experiences. Deb Balls, Art Displays, School Fetes, School Lunch Days are 
just some of the many, many whole school activities that Mrs Talbot has been 
the driving force behind. Mrs Talbot has a flair for organising really engaging 
and educational camps and excursions that are remembered by students long 
after they have left Pyramid Hill College as their favourite school memories. 
Thank you Mrs Talbot for your enormous contribution to Pyramid Hill 
College and we look forward to the next thirty five years! 

School Review  

On Monday and Tuesday this week we have had our School Review field-
work days, which is where the reviewers Graham Bastian, Paul Hon and Julie 
Brady have observed classrooms and held forums with all staff, groups of 
students and parents to gain feedback about our schoolôs operation. The 
feedback from the field-work days will be formatted into a report, along with 
recommendations for our Strategic Plan for the next four years. Feedback is an 
integral part of the learning cycle and we look forward to using this to further 
improve the education offered at Pyramid Hill College. Thank you to all staff, 
parents and students who have contributed to the review. 

Deb Ball - Friday 17th August 

Two practices to go, nine more sleeps and then the night is here. Please come 
along and celebrate this milestone with our ten Debutantes and their partners. 
This debutante group have been just delightful to work with and I am certainly 
looking forward to the night. There is a lot of work behind the scenes and I 
particularly thank the staff for their work to date. I would also like to thank all 
our families who will be assisting with the provision of supper and for those 
who have volunteered to help out on the night.  

Tickets are available at the office or at the door on the night. So come along 
and grace us with your presence at this wonderful community event. 

Parent Opinion Survey 

It is that time of the year again, for the Parent Opinion Survey to be conducted. 
As you will know schools are required to participate in the survey, which is an 
important part of parent engagement and assists with future planning and 
improvement. The survey is confidential and designed to protect the identity 
of individual respondents. Please be assured the feedback from this survey will 
be taken on board and be used to further improve our school. This year the 
survey is all online. We have had a slight technical glitch with the emailing of 
the survey login details, however these will be out by Thursday. 

Speaking of feedback, my door is always open and I would like to encourage 
parents to provide feedback at any time. We have a terrific school, full of 
terrific people, immersed within a terrific community! However, there is 
always room for improvement and new ideas. So please share with us ways to 
make our school even better!  

Fiona Moon, 
Principal 
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Pyramid Hill College 
Debutante Ball                                 

Friday, 17th August                                        
Pyramid Hill Memorial Hall                          

 

Doors open at 7.15pm                                      
Debs presented at 8pm 

 

Tickets available from the                              
College or at the door 

 

Adults ñ $16                                                        
Student/Pensioner ñ $12                                     

Family ñ $45                                                                
(2 Adults & school age children) 

¶ Ticket includes supper 

http://www.pyramidhillhouse.com/pyramid-press.html
http://www.pyramidhillhouse.com/pyramid-press.html
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Year F -6 News  
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Thanks to Lionel and Jean Mann who have given the 
school a lamb to look after and feed. The students have 

decided to call him Lionel, so we now have Lionel the 
Lamb at school. 

 
 
 
 

 
Boort & Cohuna Information Sessions Wed 8th Aug 
All Year 10 students will be meeting with representatives 
from Cohuna Secondary College at 12.00 noon on 
Wednesday August the 8th, and Boort District School at 2 
pm. Parents are invited to attend these session as well. The 
sessions will give all students an introduction to the 
schools and an insight into year 11 subjects and courses. 
 

Cohuna VCE/VCAL Information Evening 
7pm on Wednesday 15th August at Cohuna Sec. College. 
This night is essential for students thinking about or 
intending to enrol at Cohuna SC. More information will be 
forthcoming at the information day at PHC next 
Wednesday. 
 

Year 9/10  Trip to Melbourne 
Note for the annual Melbourne trip will take place on 
Tuesday 28 and Wed 29 August. Students will undertake 
activities at two universities, as well as attend a 
performance of Romeo and Juliette at the Arts Centre 
which is tied into the English curriculum. A copy of the 
times and itinerary is with the note home. Please return to 
the office by the 15th of August so that bookings can be 
finalised.   
 
 

Art Competition Loddon Shire Health Network 
Year 7/8 and some senior students have completed entries 
in this yearôs competition. All students will need to have 
entry forms signed by parents before the entries can be 
submitted. These forms have been distributed to the 
students involved. 

 
 
 

Loddon Shire Photography Competition - óOur Skiesô 
The Loddon Shire Australia competition for photography 
is now open for entries. Competition entry forms are 
available from Mrs Talbot and close on September 21. 
Junior (F-6), Senior (7-12) and open sections. There have 
been some amazing sunrises and sunsets this year so get 
out there capturing! 
                                      

Mrs L Talbot 

7-10 Neighbourhood Leader 

Workers of the Week 

Cecily Farrar  For writing an excellent narrative for Book  
  Week & her bubbly and friendly personality. 
Tristan Broad For his excellent focus during class this week. 
Jasmine Twigg For being a great helper with breakfast club. 
Cooper Gould For always helping others. 
Jamison Walters For her hard work in all subject areas. 
Ellesha Fergussson  For working hard on new maths         
  concepts this week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations F/1s on winning the Classroom Cup this week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Breakfast Club helper award ð Jasmine Twigg 

Year 7 -10  
Learning Neighbourhood  



Since 1931, CommBankôs School Banking program has been offering 
engaging ways for Australian children to learn the value of saving and 
develop lifelong money skills. 

By encouraging savings habits with great rewards, School Banking 
will continue to reward children who demonstrate regular savings 
behaviour. 

Students are welcome and encouraged to sign up for the School 
Banking program.  Deposits do not have to be large - can be as small 
as 5c.   

Rewards are available when students have made ten deposits. The 
school also receives a small commission for all deposits made by 
students. 

So if you wish to open an account, it can be done online - just visit  
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  

and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.  Or visit any 
Commonwealth Bank branch.  Please take along identification for 
you and your child, like your driverôs licence and their birth 
certificate. 

Music Lessons 

Please note that payments for  
music lessons are now due.   

Term 2 & 3 need to be paid for  
before lessons can commence. 

Please contact the office if you wish to  
start a payment  plan. 

Astronomy Night:     

Donôt forget this Friday night, 10th 

August (weather permitting) is our 

Astronomy Night at the 

Quarter Horse Arena commencing at 

7pm. We hope to see Jupiter, Saturn & 

Venus.  

Would be great if you could make it! 

 

Book Week News: 

Categories: 

Our categories for Book Week are; 

Picture Story Book Years K - 10 

Narrative Fiction Years 5 - 10 

Non-Fiction   (Information, Procedural) Years 1 - 10 

LOTE Text Years F - 10 

Poetry Years 2 - 10 

Best Illustrations Years K ï 6 

** All entries are due back at school by next  

Monday, 13th August for judging. 

Good luck to all budding young authors! We look forward 

to reading through all of your fantastic compositions. 

Book Week Parade:  

Our official parade will be on Wednesday, 22nd August. 

Students of the College will participate in a morning of 

literacy activities which will then be followed by the parade 

which will  start at 11.45. Students and teachers will parade 

down Kelly Street and back. We will pick up the Pre-

schoolers on the way and will return to the College for 

presentations by 12.15pm. We welcome all school 

community members to attend this celebration of our young 

authors. What book character inspires you? We look 

forward to seeing all of the wonderful costumes that Book 

Week brings. 
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School Review Forums 

The Deb Ball is approaching extremely fast on  

Friday the 17 th  of August and we are asking each 

family to please donate food for the supper. On 

Tuesday each family received a letter with a                    

request for food. Please ask your children for this 

letter. If you are unable to donate please ring the 

College.  




